VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES:

WEBMASTER: The National Association of Presbyterian Scouters (NAPS) is in need of a Webmaster. The
Webmaster reports to the Communications Director (CD), NAPS Executive Board. The current CD is a
member of Trinity Presbytery. The Webmaster would have technical control over the
presbyterianscouters.org website and of the NAPS Facebook. Both are in need of renovation. Once re-

established, this should be a low maintenance operation. Currently, the system operates from Weebly.
Interested parties should contact Amanda Ballenger at either napseditor@gmail.com.

COPY EDITOR: To edit copy for the newsletter, The Presbyterian Scouter, the web
presbyterianscouters.org, and the NAPS Facebook.

S.C. EDITOR/CORRESPONDENT: To collect and share with the NAPS editor articles dealing with
Presbyterian Scouting in South Carolina. Additional Presbytery Editor/Correspondents are welcome
from the different parts of the state. Materials aresubmitted to napseditor@gmail.com. Individual

churches and crews, packs and troops are welcome to send information as well.

The Presbyterian Scouter and NAPS share individual, local, regional, national and international events,
activities, awards, recognitions and achievements in Presbyterian Scouting. This includes Presbyterian
Scouts/Scouters in a non-Presbyterian church group and those of Presbyterian-sponsored groups.

We issue certificates of recognition and achievement, host a table at the Boy Scouts of American Annual
Duty to God Breakfast, help promote Presbyterians in Scouting, represent Presbyterians on the BSA
National Religious Relations Committee, promote Duty to God/P.R.A.Y. programs, host events and
training via our chaplains that serve at Philmont and other BSA High Adventure camps, and represent all
Presbyterian troops at the Boy Scouts of America Jamborees.

Next summer, at the Summit Bechtel BSA Jamboree, we will kick off the celebration of the 100"
anniversary of Presbyterians Endorsing Scouting as a Ministry of the Church. We are currently recruiting
at least 40 Chaplains to serve at the Jamboree. (Presbyterians are the fourth largest religious affiliated
group in BSA.) Anyone interested in submitting information for the newsletter, to apply for one of the
positions listed above, or apply to serve as a Chaplain at Jamboree, notify Amanda Ballenger,
napseditor@gmail.com or telephone at 803-920-4061.




